
HEWELL BOWLING CLUB – Information for visitors
We are pleased to welcome visitors to Hewell BC, both as players and spectators. We thought it might be helpful to set out how we are operating as we slowly relax measures put in place to manage the pandemic. We have taken account of government law and guidance, guidance from Bowls England and the views of our membership.
1. From 17 May we are allowed to have a full green of bowlers and we have not put in place any additional local restrictions;
2. Spectators are also allowed up to a maximum of 30 around the green;
3. In addition we have an outdoor bar area that can sit up to 30 people on tables of six – this area can also be used provided users have bought, or intend to buy, a drink from the bar;
4. The government are now putting out mixed messages regarding social distancing. The guidance regarding maintaining a social distance of 2 metres or ‘1 metre plus’ remains. However, it goes on to say that when you are in a group of six indoors, or a group of 30 outdoors, with people you know, then you can make a personal choice regarding distancing. The risk of contracting the virus outdoors is clearly far less, therefore we are advocating use of the 1 metre plus rule with being outdoors acting as a clear mitigation. However if you feel uncomfortable, then please just move away from those who are close to you. 
5. The recent guidance allows us to open the clubhouse and provide catering facilities. However, our clubhouse does not lend itself well to social distancing and we are in the process of undertaking a full refurbishment of the facility. Therefore, apart from using the toilet facilities, our clubhouse remains closed other than for access to the toilet facilities – please ensure you wear a mask when entering the clubhouse;
6. [bookmark: _GoBack]For the 2021 season, we will not be offering any after match catering. We will however be operating a bar service and we hope you will join us for a drink after your game; 
7. The recent guidance allows changing rooms to re-open. However it suggests that their use should be minimised and avoided if possible. We are currently having new ventilation systems installed in the changing rooms and they are also being used to store things whilst the clubhouse is being refurbished. Therefore, for the time being at least, changing rooms remain closed; 
8. We are using and sharing all bowls equipment. Whilst coronavirus can be found on surfaces under laboratory conditions, there is no evidence of anyone contracting the virus through picking it up from a surface. However, we do have 3 x hand sanitising stations located on each of the four sides of the green and we recommend that everyone makes sure they use these facilities and practise sensible hand hygiene;
9. We are required to maintain track and trace records. If you have the NHS app you can scan the QR code – there are a number of scanning points throughout the club. If you do not have the app, please put your contact details in our track and trace book located in the veranda area.
It would be helpful if you could share this information with your members attending Hewell and we hope you have an enjoyable and safe visit.
Kind regards,
Hewell Bowling Club Committee
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